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The Response of the Housing Law Practitioners Association (HLPA) to the Legal Services Commission’s Consultation Paper on the Future of the CLS Grants 

September     2012

Contact Details: David Watkinson (HLPA Executive Committee Member & Convenor of HLPA Law Reform Working Group)

Address:  57-60 Lincolns Inn Fields, London, WC2A 3LJ
Telephone No: 0207 993 7600

Email: davidw@gclaw.co.uk  Web: www.hlpa.org.uk
About HLPA

The Housing Law Practitioners Association (HLPA) is an organisation of solicitors, barristers, advice workers, independent environmental health officers and others who work in the field of housing law. Membership is open to all those who use housing law for the benefit of the homeless, tenants and other occupiers of housing.  HLPA has existed for over 25 years. Its main function is the holding of regular meetings for members on topics suggested by the membership and led by practitioners particularly experienced in that area, almost invariably members themselves. 
The Association is regularly consulted on proposed changes in housing law (whether by primary and subordinate legislation or statutory guidance. HLPA’s Responses are available at  www.hlpa.org.uk. The most recent response was to the DCLG’s Consultation  Paper  “High Income Social Tenants:Pay to Stay ”   (September     2012)

Membership of HLPA is on the basis of a commitment to HLPA’s objectives. These objectives are: 

· To promote, foster and develop equal access to the legal system. 
· To promote, foster and develop the rights of homeless persons, tenants and others who receive housing services or are disadvantaged in the provision of housing. 

· To foster the role of the legal process in the protection of tenants and other residential occupiers. 

· To foster the role of the legal process in the promotion of higher standards of housing construction, improvement and repair, landlord services to tenants and local authority services to public and private sector tenants, homeless persons and others in need of advice and assistance in housing provision. 

· To promote and develop expertise in the practice of housing law by education and the exchange of information and knowledge. 
The Convenor of HLPA’S Law Reform Group has prepared this communication, with assistance from other members of the Group . The group meets regularly to discuss law reform   issues as it affects housing law practitioners. The Convenor of the group reports back to the Executive Committee and to members at the main meetings which take place every two months.  The main meetings are regularly attended by about 100  practitioners.

The  Response 

NB all  page references  are to the Consultation Paper unless otherwise stated 

Question 1 

Do you agree with the proposal to cease CLS Grants?If not, why not and why do you think this is a priority for lega aid funding from 2013?  

1 We do not agree with this proposal . Unfortunately shortness of time permits only a brief response.

2 We have seen the Editorial in the current Journal of the Legal Action Group (September 21012), which states essentially what we would wish to say. 

The CAB at the RCJ 

3 With the reduction in scope of legal aid as a result of the coming into force  of LASPO 2012 and the  resulting increase in the numbers of those needing legal advice, the CAB will be even more necessary.
The Law Centres Federation

4 The Federation’s task is to assist and support Law Centres. The reduction in scope of legal aid (and consequent reduction in private firm provision). make it even more important that Law Centres continue to have that support. Likewise Law Centres can assist in cases arising in  the areas of law which have gone out of scope. 

 The Advice Services Alliance (ASA)
5 The ASA provides a similar service as the Federation does for the not for profit sector and its support should continue, as it has requested, for the same reason 

 Questions 2 and 3 

6 Unforunately time constraints means these questions cannot be answered in this response          
Conclusion            

7 That concludes our  comments. We hope they are  helpful.

David Watkinson, 

 Barrister,

 Garden Court Chambers 

 21  September   2012
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